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Principal: Mr B F Guthrie, BA Hons ED PQH



Tuesday 1 March 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

As you know, yesterday you were alerted to a positive case WITHIN YOUR CHILD’S CLASS. During the last 24 hours, I have been notified of an additional six positive cases of COVID-19 associated within the class, P4B, bringing the total number to seven, 21%, which identifies as a cluster. The majority of these cases in the ‘bubble’ were last in school yesterday, Monday 28 February 2022.

This current variant appears highly transmissible among children.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am currently awaiting further advice from PHA, but, where possible, I would highly recommend you carrying out a LFD test with your child before sending them to school and keeping a close eye on any unwell symptoms over the coming days.

Most recent information from PHA to schools has been that if a child is displaying sickness in the form of tiredness, headache and stomach upset, then we should advise parents to carry out a LFD test or book a PCR test for their child.

Only positive LFD/ PCR results need to be forwarded to school.

Your continued support at this challenging time is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely
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B Guthrie, Principal  
  ___________________________________________________________________________
Clooney Campus, 67B Limavady Road, Londonderry, BT47 6LR
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